HIGHER EDUCATION TRAVEL CONTROL BOARD

May 6, 2008 Meeting Minutes

Board Members 

Present:

Bruce Bennett, ICCB

Ted Bachman, Northern Illinois University
Connie Hess, SIU School of Medicine

Karen Kissel, Governors State University

Peggy Podlasek, Illinois Board of Higher Education

Ron Ward, Western Illinois University

Absent:
Teresa Sims, EIU
Mary Kentzler, ISU

Peggy Ho, Northeastern Illinois University

Mike Bass, U of I
Louise Williams, CSU

Guests Present:

Heather Humphrey, University of Illinois

Proceedings:

· Meeting called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Heather Humphrey (designated to serve in place of Mike Bass for this meeting only)
· The minutes for the January 15, 2008 meeting were presented.  A motion by Ron Ward, seconded by Peg Podlasek, was made to approve as submitted.  Motion approved unanimously.

Third Quarter Exception Requests

Chicago State University – 8 exceptions for 531.99

Eastern Illinois University – 45 exceptions for $2,215.34


Governors State University –  20 exceptions for $1,041.94

Illinois Board of Higher Education – No exceptions to report     

Illinois Community College Board – No exceptions to report

Illinois Math and Science Academy – 6 exceptions for $176.23

Illinois State University – 92 exceptions for $12,091.48

Northeastern Illinois University – 6 exceptions for $1,036.31

Northern Illinois University – No exceptions to report

Southern Illinois University Carbondale – 47 exceptions for $2,826.13

Southern Illinois University Edwardsville – 18 exceptions for $1,298.34

Southern Illinois University School of Medicine – 6 exceptions for $1,421.57

State Universities Civil Service System – No exceptions to report

State Universities Retirement System – 1 exception for $11.10

University of Illinois Chicago – 228 exceptions for $34,392.94

University of Illinois Springfield – 13 exceptions for $515.32

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign – 711 exceptions for $77,231.28

Western Illinois University – 50 exceptions for $3,612.92

A motion was made by Bruce Bennett and was seconded by Ron Ward to approve the 3rd quarter exceptions. Motion approved unanimously. 
Other Business

· The Board was reminded that the revised HETCB Administrative Rules had been published in the Register.
· Heather Humphrey asked Board members to view the updated website and provide feedback.

· The Board of Higher Education filed notice that they would be requesting travel reimbursement in accordance with the employee owned or controlled housing provision of the rules.  Mike Bass will draft a letter of acknowledgment that this notice was filed and accepted on May 6, 2008.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Connie Hess and was seconded by Bruce Bennett.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 

Submitted by Mike Bass, Chair
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